Meeting: Coalition for Healthy Greater Grand Forks Member Meeting
Location: Park Board (upstairs break room)
Date:  February 13, 2013
Present: Bethany Brandvold, Shanon Casperson, Jane Croeker, Kim Greendahl, Carma Hanson, Katie Johnke, Leah Melquist, Dan Splichal, Jim Whitehead

	Agenda Items
	Discussion/Conclusion
	Action
	Responsible Party

	Review Minutes
	 Minutes were not reviewed
	
	 

	Treasurer’s Report
	 None
	
	

	Members
	No introductions
	
	

	Presentation
	 Leah Melquist gave a presentation on the Coalition for the Healthy Greater Grand Forks Facebook page which she started in September of 2011.  The website is available for our members to share their agency news with other Coalition associates.  She explained that there are two types of Facebook accounts:  personal and business.  On a personal page, one becomes a “friend”; whereas on a business page one “likes” the organization.  In order for the site to work to our advantage, we need to have frequent posts, news items from different agencies, and questions by members to keep the interest current on the website.  Leah will check with Allen Anderson regarding agency posting that will show on the main page for all those logging onto the site.  Because of another meeting using the Park Board room, it was difficult to show members using only a laptop rather than a projection screen.  Leah will send a sheet to Cindy with notes on how members can navigate and post messages on the Coalition’s Facebook website.
	
	Leah Melquist

	Agency News
	UND
Jane Croeker reported that an alcohol prevention meeting was held in January and another meeting is scheduled on Thursday, February 28th at 5:30pm at City Hall.  The meetings are focusing on discussions and ideas of how to curb binge drinking and holding people responsible for serving to underage citizens.  She noted that one of the biggest factors in binge drinking is the low price for drinks and the happy hour drink specials.

Altru Health

Altru Health is sponsoring a six session “Self Defense Boot Camp” starting March 11th on Monday and Wednesday evenings.  The cost of the course ranges from $60 to $75.  One of the instructors will be well-known martial arts instructor, Mike Gourneau.
Greenway Trail Users
Activities for this weekend - Saturday February 16, 2013:

· Frozen Feat 5K & 10K race     10:00am      Downtown Grand Forks
        500 entrants registered

· Bike “cicle” Winter Bike Race     1:00pm     Blue Moose     East Grand Forks
        30 entrants registered

Activities for next weekend – Saturday February 23, 2013:
· BeMobile’s Extreme North Dakota Iceman Triathalon (END-IT)     9:00am     Lincoln Park
         150 entrants registered

Kim reported that at the last Greenway Trail Users meeting, Matt Yavarov (GF City Engineering) presented a list of bike path projects and improvements totaling $275,000 for the calendar year 2013:  
· Columbia Road 

· 20th St South (between 40th Ave and 47th Ave south

· Adams Drive

· 55th Ave South

· Greenway Lower Trail

· 24th Ave South

· Gardenview

Matt also stated that a request has been made for funding a bike path on Demers from 42nd St to the Industrial Park.
Kim also mentioned that Greenway Trail Users group wrote a letter to Mayor Brown asking him to consider a few possible changes to enhance the bicycle routes in the city.  The Mayor was fine with the letter and suggested that the group give their recommendations to either the city engineers or the Metropolitan Planning Organization for initial review.
Grand Forks Air Force Base

Leah stated that her department has lost a dietician and she is now working alone.
Safe Kids Grand Forks

Carma distributed a flyer for Babysitter Lessons and Safety Training! (BLAST!).  The course designed for babysitters ages 11- 14 will be held on Saturday, April 6th from 9:00 am to 3:00 pm – register online.

A large number of Child ID Program flyers were also distributed by Carma.  The program is held the last Saturday of every month (except May, June and July) from 12 noon to 3:00 pm in the JC Penney wing of Columbia Mall and includes free photos and finger printing to parents and caregivers to have on hand in the event of a lost or missing child.

Carma distributed Safe Kids cards with information on the Safe Kids website and e-Newsletter sign-up beginning in early March.

Carma expressed dismay at the defeat of HB1329 Enhanced Booster Seat Bill by one vote earlier this week.  The bill would have raised the booster seat age from 7 in North Dakota to 9.  She asked members to go back to their offices and jot off a quick note to their representatives and ask them to support HB1335 Primary Seat Belt Bill which will be voted on tomorrow - Thursday, 02/14/13.  This bill would make it a traffic offense in ND for failing to buckle up.

	
	Jane Croeker
Bethany Brandvold

Kim Greendahl
Leah Melquist
Carma Hanson


	Next Coalition meeting
	Date:          Wednesday, March 13, 2013

Time:          2:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Location:    Grand Forks Park Board Conference Room
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